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PROJECT FILES:

Rural Internet / Eco-parc:
· To be discussed in-camera.
Gran-Fondo:

· Terra-Fondo, scheduled for June 6, has been cancelled.

· Gran Fondo scheduled for September 20, has not yet been cancelled.

· The Municipality will continue to monitor the situation and make its final decision in the coming months. To date, 186 participants have registered.
· On a related note, Larry Peach is participating on an Events NS Advisory Group looking to grow event tourism and most recently to mitigate the impacts of COVID-19 in an effort to salvage events where possible.
· Social distancing requirements and corporate sponsorships remain a key challenge 
Belliveau Cove Wharf
· No significant change from March 2020 report

· Meeting with claims adjustor and contractor next week to discuss proposed repairs.
Capacity Assessment – Meteghan WWTP
· Draft reports have been submitted for both Meteghan and Belliveau Cove WWTP.

· These are currently being vetted by staff.
· A summary will be provided to Council once the final reports are received.
Tourism Public Spaces Development and Improvement
· No significant change from March 2020 report other than the site visit by RHAD Architects at the Clare Veterans Centre on April 1, 2020.
· Project is progressing – Data analysis, site analysis, best practice review.
· Consultations planned for mid-April have been postponed indefinitely. Timing will be dictated by the pandemic. Ideally, Upland would be able to hold these safely in May/June. Currently exploring alternate delivery methods including videoconferencing, targeted consultations, etc.

Havelock Community Centre
· Work on the Centre has begun.

· Estimated timeline for completion -  1 month
Communautés accueillantes :
· The 3-year action plan was submitted to IRCC in December 2019 with an expected commencement date of April 1, 2020.

· This plan, along with those of the 13 other designated communities across Canada, has been sent for ministerial approval. A response from IRCC was  expected before the end of the last fiscal year (March 31, 2020)

· IRCC has signaled that the project would be delayed in light of current circumstances surrounding COVID-19.

· Indications thus far are that the project will nevertheless move forward with a reduced timeframe and that approved contributions will remain unchanged.
Eco-parc

· Work on the new roof for the office building to commence next week.
· Still trying to finalize removal of equipment with Delco. Not responding to our correspondence or returning our calls. Ideally, an agreement can still be made with Delco for the immediate removal of the equipment. However, current delays are unacceptable and negatively impacting our efforts to sell the site. Currently exploring our options
Derelict Boat – Comeauville Wharf
· The boat being dismantled at the Comeauville Wharf has sunk. The owners of the boat are aware of the situation.

· Nova Scotia Environment was briefed on the situation last week and will be visiting the site. They will also be reaching out to DFO and/or the Coast Guard to address the situation.

· Currently awaiting an update.

· Moving forward, will be seeking clarification on the ownership of the wharf and how (if possible) similar instances can be prevented in the future.  
FINANCIAL:
· As of March 31, 2020, the Municipality has recorded $9,385,845 in revenues versus $8,929,839 in expenses, for a surplus of $456,006.
· As of March 31, 2020, the Municipality has a balance of $1,100,682 in its operating fund, $94,558 in its capital fund and a total reserve balance of $5,224,916.
· Operating reserve - $454,252
· Capital reserve - $3,442,270
· Landfill closure reserve - $328,738
· Gas tax reserve - $999,656 (Year 1 instalment of $600,000 has been paid to Mainland Telecom)
INTERNAL:
Clare Health Centre – New Centre Manager
· After an open staffing process, Chantal Pottier was hired as the new manager of the Clare Health Centre effective April 13, 2020 and is now working closely with the current manager, Janice Bilodeau, as she transitions into the role.
COVID-19 – Municipal Response
· The Municipality of Clare continues to follow the situation very closely. Residents will be rapidly informed of any new measures that will be taken into effect. Please continue consulting the municipal Web site and Facebook page. These communications tools will be used for sharing all new information regarding COVID-19. For the most up-to-date information on COVID-19 and Nova Scotia’s response, visit https://www.novascotia.ca/coronavirus, and you can also read national information at https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/coronavirus-disease-covid-19.html.
